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January Meeting
Monday 1/19/09

10:00 am (9:30 am social time) to 1:00 pm
Room C, James City County Recreation Center,

5301 Longhill Road, Williamsburg.

Program

Sandi Petty
Sewing with Handwovens

Refreshments

Savory - Judy Mooers
Sweet - Marsha Rehkamp

This newsletter is the voice of the guild. Please
help to make it a sharing of knowledge and skill.

Send anything you think the other members
would be interested in — book reviews, websites
of interest, tips, techniques — whatever else
might be of interest.

Send to Barbara Frey at blcallis@yahoo.com or
write it up and give it to me at a meeting.

Thanks, Barbara
Newsletter Editor



The meeting was called to order at 10 am by
President Judy Mooers. Minutes from our November
17, 2008 meeting were approved as written. Our
current bank balance is $3,202.36 Dues for 2009 in
the amount of $20/member are now due to Treasurer
Ingrid Kross. Judy passed around a refreshment
schedule for 2009.

Bash
Peggy Naaci will host a bash on Monday, January

5. Call Peggy at 804-966-5254 if you plan to attend.

Library report
Ingrid Kross brought copies of Weaver’s Craft.

Sunshine
Several members offered updates on Selma

Moore’s husband, Gerald, who is being treated for
cancer.

Membership
No report.

Program
In January Sandi Petty will offer a program on

sewing with handwovens. In February Micki Decker
will offer a program on weaving neclaces on a board
using the Helen Banes technique. The March slot is
open. In April Sharon Davis will offer a program on
tapestry crochet. In May Rosalie Brown will host a
dyeing workshop at her home in Matthews. Judy
asked for members’ opinions on other program ideas.

Show and Tell
John Janson — handwoven sport coat
Jeff Cleveland — beading sample on his handmade

loom
Sandy Petty — color gamp vest
Barbara Frey — handknit caps for kids; lace scarf and

hat; hanspun linen
Alice Noyes — sleigh basket; handspun yarn; V-

shaped knit shawl, afghan; rug; handspun table
runner; crocheted ornaments

Naomi Marks — handknit socks
Jane Gustafson — handwoven scarf
Birdie Burton — shawl made by her daughter
Rosalie Brown — various mistakes (dyed yarn skein

that came apart; handwoven mohair; handwoven
cotton vest)

Marsha Rehkeamp — jacket
Judy Mooers — vest knit from leftover yarn
Beth Palmer — multi-color handwoven scarf

We enjoyed our traditional December program of
delicious refreshments and gift exchange. Members
also modeled handspun, handwoven, and other
handmade garments.

Meeting adjourned and refreshments enjoyed.

Respectfully submitted, Beth Palmer

Members in Attendance
Virginia Banks, David Banks, Rosalie Brown, Birdie

Burton, Jeff Cleveland, Barbara Frey, Jane Gustafson,
Bob Hecker,  John Janson, Ingrid Kross, Naomi Marks,
Judy Mooers, Peggy Naaci, Alice Noyes, Beth Palmer,
Sandi Petty, Marsha Rehkamp, Donna Von Biela

Minutes for December 15, 2008

Birthdays

Nettie Cross - January 4

Officers

President Rosalie Brown
Vice President Judy Mooers
Treasurer Ingrid Kross
Secretary Beth Palmer


